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May 7, 2018
TO:

Members



House Rules and Legislative Administration Committee
FROM:
Brad Lundell



Executive Director, Schools for Equity in Education (SEE)

RE: 

HF 4437
In lieu of oral testimony, I wanted to submit this memorandum to committee members outlining SEE’s opposition to HF 4437, the bill that would dedicate revenue generated by the sales tax on motor vehicle repairs and replacement parts toward transportation purposes.

There primary reason SEE opposes HF 4437 is that it takes money from the general fund and limits the expenditure of that revenue to certain purposes.  The school districts that comprise SEE membership largely fall below the state average in per pupil revenue and are thus heavily reliant on general fund revenue that goes onto the general education basic formula and the special education formula.  Taking money out of the general fund—for any purpose—would impinge on the state’s ability to expend revenue for the broad range of needs that are exhibited by school districts throughout the state, especially those property poor districts that cannot cushion a lack of state funding with high levels of voter-approved levy revenue.
Beyond that, SEE believes it is simply bad policy to tie state-generated revenue to a single purpose or limited set of purposes.  Governors and legislators face a variety of pressing issues that are largely dictated by changes in national and state economic performance and emerging, often unseen, changes in the state’s priorities.  Reserving revenue for specific purposes reduces the flexibility that state government has in acting nimbly and effectively to face challenges.
Thank you for the opportunity to provide these perspectives.  
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